MEMORANDUM

NOTE DE SERVICE

Subject Objet

## RE: White's Cove Quarry Blasting Plan

Government Gouvernement

of Canada

du Canada

Please find attached, the letter of December 11, 2002 from HMD to Mr. R. Petrie, Nova Scotia Department of Environment and Labour, asking for additional information, from Global Quarry Products (GQP) for their blasting plan at White's Cove Quarry.

Please also find attached, the letter of January 28, 2003 from GQP to Mr. R. Petrie responding to the above-mentioned request for additional information.

I would appreciate your review of the additional information and your advice on whether or not there will be significant effects as the result of potential impacts from the blasting plan at White's Cove Quarry on fish and fish habitat. I will need these comments by February 18, 2003.

I thank you for your advice concerning this project. If you have any questions or you need to see the original blasting plan, e-mail or call me at (902) 426-4692.

Phil Zamora

Attachments

cc. J. Ross

Canadä

7540 21 798 8 W8

GC 177 (88/10)